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“The LORD is my strength and my
shield; my heart trusted in him, and |
am helped: therefore my heart great-
ly rejoiceth; and with my song will |
praise him.” (Psalm 28:7)

With the Lord’s help, we were able to
bring my mother into our home for
end-of-life  hospice
care. Just four days
later, after express-
ing her love to both | .
Nicole and me, God | T

peacefully called her 4
home. Both of our mothers are now
with the Lord, and we give Him
praise.

The recent Bible conference at Avon
Park Correctional Institution was a
great success.
God helped us. g
For two days,
Pastor Reid Kitch-
enand | walked - &
through the Book of Colossians, verse
by verse. The men were both chal-
lenged and encouraged by the Word,
and we give God all the praise.

Please be in prayer for the missions
conference that | am currently plan-
ning for AVPCl in July, which will focus
on the vital work of church planting.

This past week, we had a busy but
fruitful BIO Council meeting. We were
blessed to welcome two new mission-
ary families into the BIO family. We

» invited to speak four times at the BIO

are grateful to the Lord for the godly
men who help us by serving alongside
us and by providing valuable counsel.

Nicole and | are scheduled to leave
for the Philippines in a few days.
Thank you to those who helped. We
thank God for His provision.

While we are in the Philippines, we
will have the joy of attending the
wedding of our [ '
daughter,  Amber @i ¥
Yingling, to Jonell gi 72
Gonzales. | have the 7
honor of sharing a
devotion during the ceremony. Many
of Jonell’s unsaved relatives are ex-
pected to attend, and we ask for your
prayers for their salvation.

Following the wedding, | have been

Philippines Silver Anniversary Confer-
ence. All of our BIO missionaries serv-
ing in the Philippines are expected to
attend. We praise the Lord for this
wonderful opportunity to minister to
these faithful servants of God, and we
humbly seek His help.

Thank you for your faithful partner-
ship in our ministry. We do not take
your prayers and financial support for
granted. Your encouragement has
been a great help to us, and we deep-
ly appreciate you. We thank God for
you and your continued involvement
in the work He has called us to.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. We love you and pray for you!




